
   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   
 

CHAPLAIN’S MESSAGE 
Reverend James Boccabella, Pastor 

Our Lady of Grace Church 
E-mail: jimboccabella@msn.com Phone: 301-924-0067   

 
 

 
 

 This has been a difficult summer for those inside and 
outside of the Church, as scandals, new and old, continue to 
dominate the media:  the devil continues his assault on believers, 
trying to scare or shame us from remaining members of the 
Church founded by Jesus upon the Rock of Peter, against whom 
the gates of Hell will not prevail.   

As we continue to be questioned by our friends(?) or 
others as to how we could possibly stay in the Church, I think 
that we need only respond that we are proud to be children of 
the Catholic Church.  We are not proud of the sins that some 
have committed.  We are not proud of the cowardice or the 
denials and betrayals of Jesus by the Apostles; we are not proud 
of the behavior of corrupt popes and bishops or sinful priests or 
religious throughout the Church’s history; we are not proud of 
the lives of St. Francis of Assisi or St. Augustine or other saints 
before their conversions.  The Church has never and will never 
condone sinful behavior; but She recognizes that, other than the 
Blessed Mother, none of us is without sin, and that the beauty 
of the Church is that She is the conduit of God’s mercy and 
graces for us all.   

Despite the depravity and the duplicity of some in the 
Church, we remember that God’s graces and, especially, the 
very Body and Blood of Christ are still made available to all of 
God’s faithful every day of the year until the time that Jesus 

returns to bring us all home.  When Jesus warned the Apostles 
of the signs of His coming, He told them that, when they saw 
these signs, they should hold their heads up high, knowing that 
their salvation is at hand.  We should do no less; we are proud 
to be Catholics. 

  
 

DISTRICT DEPUTY’S REPORT 
SK Joseph F. Krempasky, District Deputy (30) 

E-mail: JKrempasky@gmail.com ~ Phone: 301-570-4891  
 

 
 

I bring you greetings from our Worthy State Deputy, 
Dale Trott, whose motto is, "serving Christ by serving others" 

The State Deputy wants me to remind all that a 
wonderful resource for Knight's information is our chapter 
meetings. All Grand Knights, Deputy GKs, Officers, Directors 
& Chairman should consider attending the chapter meetings 
(especially those held close by). 

Remember, there is a State Membership Director's 
challenge - "Every council should be membership active by 
September 1." 

Now that most are back from summer vacation, 
consider one more summer blast at the State Family Picnic - 
Where? North Point Park, When? Saturday, September 8, Time? 
12 pm - 

The golf tourney at the Laytonville Golf Course was of 
course a "smashing" success. Many, many thanks to Ron 
Herberg and Gary Palmer (Montgomery) for organizing such a 
fine event. We couldn't have asked for a finer day for golf, and 
the beer was cold, very cold. 

This year's State Programs Seminar for our district was 
held at Our Lady of Good Counsel High School, on August 13. 
Participants had a wonderful experience and there was a 
tremendous amount of useful and new information 
disseminated. 
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The Tootsie Roll programs are off to a great start. Many 
thanks to all that have supported this effort so far.  

And finally, there is still time to participate in the 
Knights of Columbus Annual Car Raffle, which benefits the 
state’s charity and scholarship programs. This is your chance to 
win a brand-new 2018 Mustang or an iPad Air 2 tablet.  Tickets 
cost just $1. All Council members should have received 
information by now. The Columbus Day Ball is scheduled for 
October 6 at the BWI Marriot, and the winning ticket will be 
drawn then. 

 
Vivat Jesus 

 
GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 

GK Steve Sutkowski, Grand Knight 
E-mail: ssutko9208@aol.com ~ Phone: 301-890-9308 

 

 
 

I would first like to thank our members responsible for 
hosting the Program Seminar at Good Counsel High School in 
August.  This was the first seminar we hosted that addressed our 
new Faith in Action Program structure and it turned out well 
with appreciations from our State Deputy Dale Trott and the 
State officers.  Hats off to Joe Feakes, Steve Goldhammer, 
Andy, Don Hemke, and all others who contributed. 

Also, a recognition to all the hard work put in by Jack 
G. in heading up the volunteer program for the Supreme 
Convention in Baltimore and to all our council members who 
volunteered.  An interesting experience and one that some of us 
may experience again in two years in Washington DC since we 
are certain they will be knocking on the door of the Maryland 
State Council for assistance. 

We have a busy fall starting up with the Tootsie Roll 
campaign at the Olney Liquor Store in September and early 
October headed up by Fred Whitman (see information 
elsewhere in this newsletter).  Also, we are helping out at the 
party honoring the Centenarians at Our Lady of Grace on 
Sunday, September 9 at 2:00 PM (please come early to help).  
We just need five people to serve drinks and cake at this party. 
We are also hosting a Fall Festival at the Grace House on 
Sunday, September 30 at 1:30 PM and need about 7-8 people to 
pass out prizes, serve desserts, etc.  You can contact me at 
ssutko9208@aol.com or 301-580-5820 to help.   

Finally, Bill Kollins has distributed the Car Raffle 
tickets, so please get those in to Bill by the deadline. 

Our annual program plans and calendar has been 
developed and will be discussed as we move forward.  I 
encourage all to find an activity they would like to contribute in 
this year.  We are looking for 24 hours a year from our members 
to help us, and believe that is certainly doable.  Many thanks for 
your support. 

Visit our website at www.kofc6793.org or Facebook 
page at www.facebook.com/KnightsOfColumbus6793/  to stay 
informed of our future activities.   Attend our business meetings 
and read our Newsletter to find activities that interest you and 
join in.  Become a more active Brother Knight and support our 
Council activities. 
 

In Yours in Christ. 
 

Steve Sutkowski 
 

FRATERNAL BENEFITS ADVISOR REPORT 
 

 
 

PROTECTING WIDOWS - A FOUNDING GOAL 
 

As a member of this council, you know how important 
spouses can be to the charitable works of the Order. If you're 
married, your wife is probably involved in a few of the many 
events that happen each fraternal year. This support adds great 
value and impact to what a council can achieve.  

When the Order was founded in 1882, Father Michael 
J. McGivney and the other brave men were setting out to protect 
Catholic families, but especially wives and children. Today, we 
remain committed to this mission by offering insurance 
products and fraternal benefits designed with that goal in mind. 
One specific policy rider that you may not know about is called 
Spousal Waiver of Premium. This rider is unique to the Knights 
of Columbus philosophy of helping our widows. 

The rider is available on most permanent and 
Discoverer plans purchased at standard rates by a member and 
his wife on the same day. When both spouses apply, the rider 
provides for the waiver of premiums on the spouse's contract in 
the event of the insured's death. Best of all, for members and 
spouses 18 to 60, this waiver can be added for no change. The 
rider stays in effect until the spouse attains age 65 or certain 
other triggering events occur. 

Our products are designed with your needs and budget 
in mind. With a solid portfolio of life insurance, long-term care, 
disability income and retirement products, the Knights of 
Columbus can help you meet all of your financial goals. To learn 
more about these solutions, contact me today. 
 

FAITH IN ACTION 
Fred Taylor, Chairman, Faith Programs 

E-mail: taylorwf8@verizon.net ~ Phone: 301-871-8928 
 

There are many exciting Faith Programs targeted by the 
Knights of Columbus especially considering the new Faith in 
Action theme and our commitment to faith-based family 
programs.  Our Council has always been at the forefront in this 
area.   
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We have completed our working schedule for the 
Council Faith Programs this year and on the top of the list is the 
Refund Support Vocation Program which is the Seminarian 
Support Program.  An excellent example of this program is the 
Seminarian Family Day that the Archdiocese holds annually at 
St. Patrick’s Church.  It is likely my favorite event of the year!  
We serve the Church, the Seminarians and their families and 
have a great time doing it.   

Our brother Knight, Fr. Kevin Fields acknowledged us 
generously during his presentation and Cardinal Wuerl came 
over to us with thanks and to take a few photos with us.   

I thank Brother Knight Innocent d’Almeida for leading 
this event again this year and my wife Elaine for taking the 
photos for the Archdiocese.  Remember to Pray the Rosary 
frequently. 

 
ST. MARTIN'S PANTRY FOOD COLLECTION 

 
As part of our Faith in Action Family service programs, 

we have instituted our Food For Families program.  We will be 
collecting food for St. Martin's Pantry, which provides food to 
needy families.   

There will be a box at all meetings for collecting food 
items.  All food must be unexpired, sealed items.  Items in 
shortest supply are canned soup, canned fruit, pasta sauce, 
"meals in a can (canned pasta, canned chili, etc.) and dry, 
unsweetened cereal.   

So, next time you are grocery shopping, pick up an item 
or two and help feed those in need.   
 

FOURTH DEGREE NEWS 
SULLIVAN BROTHERS ASSEMBLY 2861 

“WE STICK TOGETHER!” 
SK Edward Day, Faithful Navigator [www.sullivan2861.org] 

 

 
 

         Assembly Business Meetings are held the third 
Thursday of each month at 8PM. See this newsletter’s calendar 
for details.  
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
Kevin Kennedy, Chairman, Community Programs 

E-mail: kaiser52@comcast.net ~ Phone: 301-774-5014 
 

As you are aware, the Knights of Columbus 
organization is changing its program structure into 4 categories, 
from the old 6 categories under its new banner Faith in Action.  
As a Council we are finding out the details of the program, and 
how what we currently do, fits into the 4 categories.   The 
programs that Supreme lists in Community are Helping Hands, 
Coats for Kids, Habitat for Humanity, Catholic Citizenship 
Essay Contest, Disaster Preparedness, Free Throw 

Championship, and Soccer Challenge.  Our Council already 
runs programs in some of these areas.  

I am in contact with the Principals of St. Peters, and St. 
Patrick’s Elementary schools to determine what we can do for 
them within these programs, but also what they suggest we can 
do to assist their children.   

Over the next few newsletters I will update you on these 
programs, but I also ask that if you are interested in any way to 
assist me in the implementation or scoring of these programs to 
contact me.  This is a big year of change, and your help and 
suggestions are greatly appreciated.   

 
Vivat Jesu! 

Kevin Kennedy 
 

ELECTION NEWS 
 

  Due to personal health problems, our Chancellor 
Ramon Bueno, has advised the Grand Knight he cannot perform 
his duties, and has resigned.   We have a candidate, and at our 
business meeting on September 12, we will have an election for 
the position of Chancellor.  If you are interested in becoming a 
candidate, please call Kevin Kennedy at 301-774-5014 or 301-
807-9749 to provide information. 

 
TOOTSIE ROLL CAMPAIGN 

 
September means Redskins football and our Council 

Tootsie Roll Drive to help persons with intellectual disabilities.  
As usual, the location of our annual drive in Olney is at the 
Olney Liquor Store.   

We need volunteers to work 2-hour shifts.  We will be 
collecting on Friday, Saturday and Sunday from September 14 
through October 7.  Hours for the drive are Fridays 5-8PM, 
Saturdays 9AM-5PM, and Sundays 11AM-2PM.   

If you can donate a couple of hours, please call DGK 
Fred Whitman, 240-550-1007, with the date (or dates) that you 
can help.  We really do need help with this drive, so please 
volunteer.   

We also need someone to coordinate the drive on 
Sundays. This involves getting materials to the store at the first 
shift, picking up money after each shift and picking up materials 
after the last shift.  Let Fred know if you can do this. 
 

 

CULTURE OF LIFE NEWS 
 

Ramon Bueno, Chairman, Life Programs 
E-mail: ramonsk903@yahoo.com ~ Phone: 301-633-1398 

 
Brother Knights, 
 
For personal reasons I would rather not explain, I am 

resigning as our council's Chancellor.  I would like to thank you 
all for nominating and electing me to the position for 2 fraternal 
years in a row.  It has been an honor to serve as your Chancellor.   

For the same reasons that I am resigning as Chancellor, 
I am likewise resigning as the Culture of Life chairman.  I plan 
to continue participating in pro-life activities whenever 
possible, both as a Knight and as a pro-life activist member of 
St. Patrick's church. 

 
Vivat Jesu! 

Ramon Bueno 
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MARYLAND STATE COUNCIL NEWS 
[Website: www.kofc-md.org]  

 
 

 
 

 
THE BARQUE IN A RAGING SEA 

Reflections 
(by Larwrence P. Grayson) 

 
The Barque of Peter is now being buffeted by 

revelations and allegations of clerical immorality and 
hierarchical cover-up. The recent report of the Attorney General 
of Pennsylvania describing wide-spread sexual exploitation of 
seminarians and adolescent males by priests in that state, 
coupled with the accusations of the obscene behavior of 
Archbishop Theodore McCarrick, have been devastating. Many 
people in the Church, clergy as well as laity, have feelings of 
shock, anger, sadness, shame and betrayal. 

Yet, this may be only the beginning of an investigative 
frenzy. The attorneys general of Missouri and Illinois have 
announced they will conduct investigations of the Catholic 
dioceses in their respective states, while the attorneys general of 
New York and Nebraska appear to be preparing to conduct 
similar probes. Several seminaries also have announced they are 
undertaking independent examinations of accusations of sexual 
abuse within their institutions. Various media outlets are 
suggesting that comparable investigations should be conducted 
in every state, and that the U.S. Department of Justice file 
federal racketeering charges against the Catholic Church under 
the RICO Act. The Vatican is sending Archbishop Charles 
Scicluna, its most experienced sex-crimes investigator, to study 
the situation in the United States. His previous investigation into 
sex abuse cover-ups in Chile led to the mass resignation of the 
entire conference of Chilean bishops. The hierarchy in America 
may soon face greater scandal, a torrent of litigation, and 
hierarchical upheaval. 

Pope Francis, in his Letter to the People of God on 
August 20, adopted the words of then-Cardinal Joseph 
Ratzinger: “How much filth there is in the Church, and even 
among those who, in the priesthood, ought to belong entirely to 
[Christ]!” Some may consider that the clerical abuses are no 
greater than what has occurred among media moguls, public 
school teachers, athletic directors and others in lay positions of 
power. But clerical abuses are worse because those in religious 
vocations are responsible for the faith and the salvation of souls. 

Most bishops and priests are faithful to their vows, lead 
chaste lives and are wonderful shepherds to their people. This 
does not, however, lessen the malefaction in the Church. 

Bishop Robert Morlino of Madison stated: “[W]e are 
talking about deviant sexual – almost exclusively homosexual – 
acts by clerics. We’re also talking about homosexual 
propositions and abuses against seminarians and young priests 
by powerful priests, bishops, and cardinals…It is time to admit 
that there is a homosexual subculture within the hierarchy of the 
Catholic Church.” 

There will be significant changes in church operations 
and oversight. Carl Anderson, Supreme Knight of the Knights 
of Columbus, has called for “a full and complete investigation 
of sexual abuse led by an independent commission that includes 
laity,” and “complete transparency by the Catholic hierarchy 
into all matters of criminal sexual misconduct past or future,” 
adding that “priests and bishops who refuse to live according to 
their promises of celibacy should be removed from public 
ministry.” Similar recommendations have been made by several 
bishops and archbishops, including Cardinal Daniel DiNardo, 
USCCB president. But, the issue of sexual abuse and cover-up 
in the Church demands more than administrative changes. There 
is no shortage of effective policies and procedures already in 
place in many dioceses. The problem, as Bishop Edward 
Scharfenberger of Albany described it, is a “profoundly spiritual 
crisis.” Archbishop Samuel Aquila of Denver went a step 
farther, stating: “We have also failed to recognize that the 
spiritual battle is real. Some say the Lord has forsaken the 
Church, but this is not true. Rather, there are some within the 
Church who have forsaken Jesus and the Gospel. The devil is 
real and uses confusion, chaos, discouragement, and negative 
thinking to draw us away from Jesus.” 

With this turmoil, some may regard the Church to be a 
failed institution and turn from the faith. That is exactly what 
the devil wants. As Cardinal Raymond Burke has stated, “What 
we must never permit is that these gravely immoral acts, which 
have sullied so much the face of the Church, permit us to lose 
trust in Our Lord.” 

Bishop Robert J. Baker of Birmingham gives us a path 
forward: "We cannot allow these scandals to destroy our 
faith…Only by turning to prayer and penance, and by living a 
life of sacrificial virtue, steeped in the sacraments of the church, 
does any one of us stand a chance against the great evils of our 
time.” 

Repentance, reform and rebuilding are needed. While 
action is necessary to address the temporal aspects of the 
problem, prayer is essential in order to center the activities on 
God. Prayer and action, the spiritual and the temporal -- when 
the two are combined, the Church can be rebuilt on a foundation 
of Biblical principles, on the love of God and charity to our 
neighbor. 

We must strengthen our devotion to the Mass, the 
rosary, Marian hours of prayer, retreats, spiritual readings, 
Eucharistic adoration, and other means to connect with the will 
of God. We must pray for the Pope, cardinals, bishops and 
priests that they are faithful to Christ. We must pray that the 
Church, though it is composed of members with human 
weaknesses, remains one, catholic, apostolic and holy. 

We must fast to atone for the sins of depravity 
committed by members of the clergy for, as Bishop Morlino 
reminds us, “Some sins, like some demons, can only be driven 
out by prayer and fasting.” 

With faith in God’s mercy, the Barque will survive the 
storm. 

 

http://www.kofc-md.org/


PRAYER REQUESTS 
 
 

 
 

Please keep these Knights and families in your prayers. 
 

 
Continue to pray for the souls of our deceased armed forces. 
 

FAMILY NEWS 
SK Joseph M. Feakes, Chairman, Family Programs 

E-mail: Josephfeakes@aol.com ~ Phone: 301-774-0137 
 
 

 

November 16 is the night!! 
 

Father Peter Paul Maher Council and the Olney Theatre 
present the musical 

 
ELF 

 
Tickets are $45 per person and include a pre- 

performance reception at 7PM, center balcony seats and 
an intermission snack. Regular ticket price is $75. 

 
The show starts at 8PM and these tickets are limited. 

 
For reservations and/or information contact Joe Feakes 

301-774-0137 or josephfeakes@aol.com  
 
 

 

CHAPTER NEWS 
Bishop McNamara Chapter - Established 1963 

[Website: http://kofcknights.org/ChapterSite/?D=103] 
McNamara Chapter Marshall – Michael P Davenport 

 
 

 
 

Consider attending a Chapter meeting where Knights 
from other councils meet and discuss their programs. It’s a great 
place to share and learn ideas for your council to participate in! 

 
September Chapter Meeting 

 
Date:  September 19, 2018 
  
Time:  8PM 
  
Location:  Saint Jerome Council #5564, 5205 43rd Ave. 

Hyattsville, MD 
 

SUPREME NEWS 
[WEBSITE: http://www.kofc.org] 
Source: K of C Supreme Website  

 
 

A LETTER TO CHAPLAINS FROM THE 
SUPREME KNIGHT ABOUT THE SEXUAL 

ABUSE CRISIS  
 

 
 

Worthy Chaplains and Dear Brother Knights,  
 
The issues that have come to light concerning sexual 

abuse by Archbishop Theodore McCarrick and in the 
Pennsylvania Grand Jury Report are cause for grave concern 
among Catholics and Brother Knights. Many feel deeply 
betrayed by those whom they long held in high regard. Such 
concerns are shared not just in the United States, but in Europe, 
Latin America and elsewhere. 

These sins of commission and omission have sent the 
Church we love, the Church we serve and the Church that Jesus 

INDIVIDUAL’S NAME RELATIONSHIP 
Rev. Fr. Thomas Kalita Pastor/St. Peter’s Church 

Rev. Fr. Louis Tou Past Chaplain/Council 6793 
Kayla MacBride Niece/Fr. Kalita 

Bill Gulban Brother Knight 
Barbara Mazonkey Brother Knight 
Karen Mazonkey Daughter/Bob and Barb Mazonkey 

Lou Rizzo Friend/ Kevin Kennedy 
Linda Simpson Friend/ Kevin Kennedy 
Sherry Colliton Sister/ Andy Colliton 
Kate Carroccio Friend/ Andy Colliton 

Stanley Sutkowski Son/ Steve Sutkowski 
Luke Engler Friend/ Don Hemke 

Margaret Schwanke Widow/Brother Knight 
Joan Santaiti Friend/ Don Hemke 

Phyllis Harmeyer Wife’s cousin/ Ron Herberg 
Joe Romano PGK and Uncle/ Chris Romano 

Dennis Gehley Friend/ Fred Whitman 
DECEASED’S NAME DATE OF DEATH 

Jamie Singleton 7/28/18 
John Apolito 8/8/18 
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Christ established into convulsions. Sadly, the disgrace not only 
is borne by the perpetrators, it hurts us all, as does the silence of 
shepherds who have ignored the cries of their flocks. 

There are many wonderful and faithful laborers in the 
vineyard of the Lord among our priests and bishops. However, 
it is clear that in addition to devastating criminal acts, we have 
seen many other moral failings by clergy that represent a crisis 
of commitment to the Gospel.  

Too often the needs of victims have been subordinated 
to a distorted sense of mercy toward the perpetrators or an 
instinct for clerical self-preservation. The sexual acts — both 
criminal and non-criminal — highlight the need to recover a 
respect for and a renewed commitment to the priestly promises 
of celibacy. 

The Knights of Columbus has supported the pastoral 
and charitable work of our bishops and priests since our 
founding by the Venerable Father Michael McGivney. We 
understand that the priest should lead the parish and the bishop 
should be the center of unity in a diocese.  But we — like all 
Catholics — are painfully aware of the wreckage that ensues 
when elements of this leadership are abdicated by evil actions 
whether directly perpetrated or covered up. 

Now, the Knights of Columbus — laymen, priests and 
chaplains together — will have an important role to play in 
rebuilding the Church. We must commit the Knights of 
Columbus to work for repentance, reform and rebuilding of the 
Church. 

Repentance should include a full accounting of the 
misdeeds by those who have committed them. Archbishop 
McCarrick and others at fault owe us a full account of their 
actions, motivations and cover-ups. After years of having us 
confess to them, it is now time for them to come clean about 
what they have done and what they have failed to do. 

This will also help increase the recognition that clerical 
sexual abuse is a global problem that must be addressed at the 
highest levels of the Catholic Church. Moreover, priests and 
bishops who refuse to live according to their promises of 
celibacy should be removed from public ministry, not out of 
retribution, but for the protection of the faithful and to prevent 
future variations of the scandal we now suffer. 

Reform must include many good ideas that have been 
proposed, such as a full and complete investigation of sexual 
abuse led by an independent commission that includes laity; 
complete transparency by the Catholic hierarchy into all matters 
of criminal sexual misconduct past or future; an expansion of 
the zero tolerance policy to include sexual activity or 
misconduct by clerics including bishops, and by seminarians; 
and a call for faithfulness by all members of the clergy, 
including bishops. There must also be an independent ethics 
hotline for reporting of criminal and other conduct at odds with 
Catholic teaching on the clerical state of life; and there must be 
protections against retaliation. 

Such reforms will be difficult for a Church largely 
unused to them, and we must support our bishops and our priests 
in embracing these reforms in order to rebuild. 

We can help to rebuild our Church in several ways. 
Above all else, Knights — and our chaplains — must embrace 
love of God and love of neighbor. This is Christ’s great 
commandment and the founding mission of our Order. It is also 
exactly the opposite of the rejection of God and exploitation of 
neighbor that our Church has witnessed in these scandals. 

Shortly before becoming Pope Benedict XVI, Cardinal 
Joseph Ratzinger decried the “filth” in the Church “even among 
those, who in the priesthood, ought to belong totally” to Christ. 
He also provided the antidote, stating at other times that what 
the Church needs now more than anything else is “saints.” Pope 
Francis reiterated Pope Benedict’s sentiments in his letter on 
Aug. 20. 

In the days ahead, the Knights of Columbus will help 
renew our Church on a national level through a Novena of 
Masses in reparation for these sins that have so grievously 
wounded the Body of Christ. I take this opportunity to ask that 
you offer this Novena of Masses for our Church at your earliest 
opportunity. 

Beginning in November, the Knights of Columbus will 
sponsor, in cooperation with the Shrine of St. Jean Vianney in 
Ars, France, a national tour of the relic of the heart of this great 
patron saint of priests. In the coming weeks, I will share more 
details with you about this initiative. 

We will also continue to strengthen and rebuild our 
Church at the level of our families and parishes through our 
Building the Domestic Church program. Its twin elements of 
imbuing families with faith and strengthening parish life are 
critical to providing a Catholic Church that rebuilds based on 
the Gospel principles of love of God and love of neighbor. 
Together with our recently announced “Faith In Action” 
initiative, we will strive to make our parishes truly become, in 
the words of Pope Francis, “a family of families.” 

Now is the time for all brother Knights to stand 
steadfast in faith, as Catholics and as gentlemen. We will assist 
priests, bishops and our fellow Catholics in helping the Church 
chart a course for the future that puts Christ at the center, so that 
truly we may say, “Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.” 

This is the moment in which Knights — including in a 
special way our priest members — can be part of a great renewal 
for good in our Church. And as we strive to follow the Lord 
more closely in the days ahead, may he deliver us from every 
evil and in his mercy graciously grant his Church peace and 
unity. 

In closing, know that your faithful witness and sacrifice 
can bring inspiration and hope to millions of your fellow 
Catholics. It will be needed in the days ahead more than ever 
before.  And to every priest and bishop whose commitment and 
dedication to our Order and to our Church has been faithful and 
exemplary, please accept my gratitude in both a personal way 
and on behalf of the Knights of Columbus. 

Let each one of us prayerfully invoke the intercession 
of the Blessed Virgin Mary, so that in the words of St. 
Maximilian Kolbe, our hearts would be cleansed and themselves 
become immaculate, similar and like unto her own heart. 

 
Fraternally, 

 
Carl A. Anderson 
Supreme Knight 

 
 

   

 
Visit our Facebook page: 
www.facebook.com/KnightsOfColumbus6793 
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MY NAME IS: 

Advertising here could be 
GREAT for your business! 

 
For rates and details, email Don Hemke: 

Gumpermd@verizon.net 
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SEP 12 WED -- Council Business Meeting, 7:30PM, Our Lady of 
Grace Parish Center, Leisure World 
 
SEP 26 WED -- Council Social Meeting, 7:30PM, Our Lady of 
Grace Parish Center, Leisure World 
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Knights of Columbus 
Fr. Peter Paul Maher Council #6793 
Post Office Box 570 
Olney, MD  20830            

 
 

 
           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SEP  5 WED  Executive Meeting, 7:30PM, St. Patrick’s Parish Center 
SEP 9 SUN Centenarians Party, 2:00PM, Our Lady of Grace Center Parish Center, Leisure World 
SEP 12 WED  Business Meeting, 7:30PM, Our Lady of Grace Parish Center, Leisure World 
SEP 20 THU Sullivan Brothers Assembly Business Meeting, 8PM. For details, contact Joseph Feakes at 301 774 0137 

or email: josephfeakes@aol.com    
SEP 26 WED  Social Meeting, 7:30PM, Our Lady of Grace Parish Center, Leisure World 
SEP 30 SUN Fall Festival, 1:30PM, Grace House. Help Needed! To volunteer, please contact Fred Whitman at Tel: 

240-550-1007 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
OCT  3 WED  Executive Meeting, 7:30PM, St. Patrick’s Parish Center 
OCT 10 WED  Business Meeting, 7:30PM, Our Lady of Grace Parish Center, Leisure World 
OCT 24 WED  Social Meeting, 7:30PM, Our Lady of Grace Parish Center, Leisure World 
 

 
► For more information about or to participate in any council event, contact Grand Knight Fred L. Whitman on 240-550-1007.  
► Council Calendar: View it at: www.KofC6793.org  (Select “Event Calendar” at the left and the current month’s calendar will be 
displayed.) Scroll forward to view upcoming events.) To view Monthly Business Meeting Minutes on the website: (On the HOME screen, 
scroll to the bottom of the page, on the right, select “Access Minutes” in the Council Minutes section.)  
► DEADLINE: Newsletter content MUST be sent, via e-mail, to Daniel Musiitwa [DMusiitwa@hotmail.com] NO later than the 20th 
of the month to be included in the following month’s publication. Newsletter content questions or story ideas may be sent to Daniel via 
e-mail, anytime or call him on (202-320-6806).  
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